
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We are very proud the total donated to the Foodbank was a third of a tonne, 340kg!  

This is three times our total collected from last year. Thank you so much for your 

generosity, we were overwhelmed by your support.   

 

The month of October is Black History Month and the children are thoroughly    

enjoying our musician of the month, Aretha Franklin, as they enter and exit       

assemblies in the hall. I led an assembly to share the significance of the month and 

classes will also be discussing in their own classes.  

 

Today, many children take part in the Great Trethew Cross-Country run and next 

week our girls football team have a friendly match with Pensilva. GOOD LUCK! The 

School Council will be meeting to discuss and decide who our chosen charity of the 

year is next week. We’ll keep you updated.   

                                                                           Best wishes. Mrs Pipe, Headteacher 

Lerryn Fowey Loveny Valency Tamar Lynher Camel 

97% 98% 94% 93% 97% 99% 90% 

Attendance Stars 

PE Kits               Please see our website for uniform reminders.  

                        PE Days     

Children will need to come to 

school dressed in their PE kit on PE 

days.  

Long hair should be tied back. 

Please wear their usual school 

jumper/cardigan.  
 

A reminder of the school PE Kit... 

Black shorts/leggings/skorts with plain coloured t-shirt (team      

colours) or white t-shirt and plimsolls/trainers. (No team football kits, 

running gear or other attire should be worn for P.E. or after school 

clubs unless specified by the teacher in charge of that club.) 

During the winter, plain black leggings or jogging bottoms may be 

worn for outdoor games.  

 

Monday Y3 

Tuesday Y5 

Wednesday Y1/2 

Thursday EYFS/Y6 

Friday Y4 

Last week’s SECRET Skills Powerful Learners 

Fowey Madeleine & Hazel Tamar Aubrey & Jacob 

Loveny Alfie Lynher Max & Connie 

Valency Tilly & Theo Camel Tilly & Bentley 

Parking! 

We have been asked to pass on a message from our neighbours about the    

parking on the streets on Highwood Park and Treheath. Cars are being parked 

both inconsiderately and dangerously—parking on junctions, around corners, on 

pavements and across driveways. Both the Memorial Hall car park and the     

Football Club car park are available and both are a short walk from the school.   

Parking on the streets should be kept to a minimum for the safety of our children, 

some of who walk home alone but also in consideration of our neighbours.      

Residents are finding that they can’t leave home when cars are parked across 

their drive. PLEASE PLEASE park safely and considerately as you would expect on 

your own street.    Thank you 

Diary Dates 

“Books are the bees which carry the quickening pollen from one to another mind.” 

– James Russell Lowell 

Planting Daffodils—Help needed 

The Parish Council have purchased 3 sacks of daffodil bulbs to support Marie  

Curie. They are asking for volunteers to help plant them at the Community 

Field on Saturday 21st October at 10:00am. They would like to make it a    

family day—take your wellies, spades and snacks. Go along and help    

them to make the community field beautiful in the Spring! 

19 Oct Glow Disco 

20 Oct Y1 Wild Tribe 

23-27 Oct HALF TERM 

30 Oct  Non-pupil day 

2 Nov Open Evening New Intake 2024  

3 Nov Y1 trip to Truro Museum 

6 Nov Parent/teacher meetings after school 

8 Nov Parent/teacher meetings after school 

10 Nov Nasal Flu immunisations 

13 Nov Odd Socks Day 

17 Nov Children in Need Day 

20 Nov Governor meeting 

20-22 Nov Book Fair 

24 Nov Non-pupil day 

28 Nov Y1 hearing screening 

8 Dec Christmas Jumper Day - Thursday 

13 Dec Infant Xmas performance 2pm at school 

14 Dec  
Infant Xmas performance 2pm at school 

Junior Xmas performance—Carnglaze 6pm 

18 Dec PTFA Xmas Fayre 

19 Dec Children finish at 1:00pm 

20 Dec- 3 Jan CHRISTMAS BREAK 

24 Jan Governor meeting 

12-16 Feb HALF TERM 

19 Feb Non-pupil day 

4 -15 Mar Y5 & Y3 swimming lessons 

4 Mar Governor meeting 

11 Mar Photographer in school—teams/classes 

29 Mar-12 Apr EASTER BREAK 

6 May BANK HOLIDAY 

8 May Governor meeting 

13-16 May KS2 SATS week 

27-31 May HALF TERM 

3 Jun Non-pupil day 

24 Jun Governor meeting 

23 Jul Children finish at 1:00pm 

24 Jul Non-pupil days 

25 Jul -3 Sep SUMMER BREAK 

SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday 30th October 

Don’t forget we are 

closed on Monday 

30th October. Open 

again Tuesday 31st 

October.  

Parent/Teacher meetings 

Parent/teacher meetings will be taking 

place, face to face, after school on 6th 

and 8th November. Y2 meetings will be 

held on the 6th only and Y5 on the 8th 

only. Instructions for booking             

appointments are included with this 

newsletter and will be emailed out too. 

Bookings open on Wednesday 18th       

October and close the day before the 

meeting takes place. 

https://dobwallscornwall.ovw7.devwebsite.co.uk/information/uniform-and-equipment


 

The star learner this week comes from Joel in Reception Class. 
Lerryn Class have been looking at traditional tales and learning 
’The Three Little Pigs’ and how to retell the story. After only 6 
weeks in school, Joel has written ’3 little pigs’ independently. 
Well done, Joel!    





Foodbank total was 340.4kg which was 3x last 
year and a 1/3 of a tonne!!  

More Green Day photos overleaf! 



 

On Friday 6th October, we held a Green Day at Dobwalls.  The children came to school wearing  
every shade of green! The aim to develop children's understanding of sustainability, climate issues 
and do what we can to help locally and the world. We were delighted to welcome visitors into 
school to give the children brilliant experiences in school. The children eagerly listened and asked 
super thoughtful questions. We welcomed Jade from Clean Cornwall, Paddy and Will from Biffa, 
Sarah from the Foodbank and Merlin from Cabilla.  
 
The children and their families from school were very generous in their donations for the       
Foodbank. We were aiming for #atonneoflove. We await the total weight from the Foodbank.  
 
Paddy and Will brought their recycling truck into school which had the children gasping with     
delight as they learnt how it worked! Jade discussed the impact of plastic pollution and litter. 
Sarah talked about the important role of the Foodbank and discussed ideas to help save money 
with cooking and long-life foods.  
 
Merlin from Cabilla held a fascinating and thought provoking assembly thinking about the         
development of the British Rainforest, just a few miles from school. The work taking place at    
Cabilla is truly inspiring.  
 
Such a great day for one and all.  




